NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD FOR DRAFT OPERATING PERMIT AND NOTICE
OF PUBLIC HEARING

Title V of the Federal Clean Air Act and the state Air Pollution Control Act requires that all major sources
and certain minor sources have a permit to operate which states all requirements (e.g. emission
limitations, monitoring requirements, etc.) established by regulations promulgated under the
aforementioned programs. The Division of Air Quality (DAQ) has made a preliminary determination that
the draft permit referenced herein meets this requirement.

The DAQ is providing notice to the general public of its preliminary determination to issue an operating
permit to the following company for operation of the referenced mineral wool manufacturing facility:

ROXUL USA Inc.

RAN Facility

Plant ID No.: 03-54-037-00108
665 Northport Avenue
Kearneysville, WV 25430

This notice solicits comments from the public and affected state(s) concerning the above preliminary
determination and provides an opportunity for such parties to review the basis for the proposed approval
and the "draft" permit.

A virtual public hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, July 23, 2024 at 6 p.m. The purpose of the
hearing is to receive oral comments for the record. If you wish to speak at the virtual public hearing,
verbal testimony is limited to 5 minutes for each commenter. To register for the virtual public hearing,
please complete the registration form at: https://forms.gle/8vzTzQLZNMeVM1m18. If you do not have
internet access and want to register for the public hearing and provide comments during the hearing by
phone, please contact Sandie Adkins or Nicole Ernest at (304) 926-0475 by no later than 4 pm on the day
of the public hearing.

Please note that oral comments will only be accepted at the virtual public hearing on July 23,
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2, 2024. All comments received by the agency will be reviewed and considered prior to making its final
determination on the permit application. All comments received will become part of the public record.

Written comments may be submitted via email to Robert A. Mullins at Robert.A.Mullins@wv.gov (phone
no.: 304-414-1286) with “ROXUL USA Inc. comments” in the subject line or by mailing a hard copy of the
comments to the attention of Sandra Adkins at the West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection,
Division of Air Quality, 601 57th Street SE, Charleston, WV 25304.

Copies of the Permit Application, DAQ Fact Sheet, and Draft Permit may be downloaded from the DAQ’s
web site at:

https://dep.wv.gov/daqg/permitting/titlevpermits/Pages/default.aspx.



